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St. Patrick-St. Anthony Church  
285 Church Street  
Hartford, Connecticut
October 1, 2023   
Twenty-Sixth Sunday in Ordinary Time

A man had two sons. He came to the first and said,
“Son, go out and work in the vineyard today.”

He said in reply, “I will not,” but afterwards changed his mind and went.
The man came to the other son and gave the same order.

He said in reply, “Yes, sir,” but did not go.

Les deux fils (The two sons)  by Eugène Bernand,  1850-1921
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Open Minds
Open Doors

Open Hearts

+
Celebration of the Eucharist

Masks are optional at all Masses

Saturday Evening Mass of Anticipation

4:00 pm  Livestream available

Sunday Masses

8:00 am   

10:00 am  Livestream available 

   (Special “Mask Only” section available)

11:45 am  

5:00 pm   

Weekday Masses

7:30 am   

12:05 pm  Livestream available

Sacrament of Reconciliation 
Masks are required for everyone during Reconciliation

Monday, Wednesday, Friday  11:15  to 11:45 am

Saturday    3:15 to 3:45 pm

St. Patrick-St. Anthony Church and 
The Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry

285 Church Street, Hartford, Connecticut 06103 
tel 860-756-4034 • info@spsact.org • www.spsact.org

We are a welcoming and dynamic community of Christian disciples. Rooted in the Franciscan experience of the Roman Catholic 
tradition, we proactively endeavor to extend hospitality both at the Eucharistic Table and as we minister reciprocally and in solidarity 
among the alienated and the poor, nurturing the mind, body, and spirit in the Greater Hartford Community. All are welcome!

Monday, Oct 2:  Zec 8:1-8; Mt 18:1-5, 10
Tuesday, Oct 3:  Zec 8:20-23; Lk 9:51-56
Wednesday, Oct 4:  Neh 2:1-8; Lk 9:57-62
Thursday, Oct 5:  Neh 8:1-4a, 5-6, 7b-12; Lk 10:1-12
Friday, Oct 6:  Bar 1:15-22; Lk 10:13-16
Sunday, Oct 8:  Is 5:1-7; Ps 80:9, 12, 13-14, 15-16, 
 19-20; Phil 4:6-9; Mt 21:33-43

Go to http://www.usccb.org/ for readings online.

Daily Mass Readings

Watch Online:
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Facebook

https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-YouTube

https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Streamspot

Parish Office Hours
Monday - Saturday: 9:00 am to 4:00 pm

Sunday: 9:00 am to 1:00 pm

http://www.usccb.org/
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The Pastor’s Corner
October 1, 2023

Dear Parishioners and Friends,

As we celebrate the Feast of our Holy Father Francis of Assisi this 
week, let us keep in mind all the participants of the Synod on Syno-
dality which will be held in Rome beginning this week. The Church’s 
massive synodal process has already undergone diocesan, national, 
and continental stages. It will culminate in two global assemblies at 
the Vatican. The first will take place October 4–28 and the second in 
October 2024 to advise the pope on the topic “For a Synodal Church: 
Communion, Participation, Mission.”

There is much hope for this particular synod especially because ev-
eryone in the Church was invited to take part in it. At St. Patrick-St. 
Anthony a special committee held numerous listening sessions 
which included many parishioners. Their discussions were distilled 
into a report which was submitted to the commission charged with 
organizing the global synod. The Instrumentum Laboris document 
guiding the discussions at the synod assembly includes topics such 
as including women deacons, priestly celibacy, and LGBTQ outreach.
So let us pray that the Holy Spirit will guide all those who will be 
gathered in Rome this coming month, and that their deliberations 
will bear much good fruit for the future of our Catholic Church.

I hope you will join us for the celebrations of the Feast of St. Francis 
this week, including the beautiful Transitus service on Tuesday eve-
ning, October 3, at 7:00 PM. The story of the final hours and death 
of St. Francis will be told, and our choir will sing some beautiful 
music, including works by Hutmacher, Friedell and Rutter, as well as 
my own setting of Psalm 142. On Wednesday, October 4, our Masses 
at 7:30 and 12:05 will be the Solemnity of St. Francis of Assisi.

On Monday, October 9, our new Coadjutor Archbishop, Christopher 
J. Coyne, will be officially welcomed to Hartford at a Mass which 
will be celebrated at St. Joseph Cathedral beginning at 2:00 PM. 
Archbishop Blair has asked me to extend an invitation to all our 
parishioners to attend the Mass and the reception afterwards in 
Aetna’s auditorium. Parking will be available in the Aetna parking 
garage on Sigourney Street. There will be Knights of Columbus and 
signage to direct both auto and foot traffic to the Cathedral. Limited 
handicap parking will be available in the Cathedral parking lot on 
Asylum Street.
 

Win Two Tickets to See Andrea Bocelli in Concert!

A raffle drawing will be held on Sunday, November 12, for 
two tickets to the Andrea Bocelli concert in the XL Center 

on Saturday, December 9, at 7:30 PM.  The prize also includes 
dinner for two at Salute on Trumbull Street and free parking.

Raffle tickets are $10 each and can be purchased at the door
of the church after weekend Masses, in the parish office,

or on our website, spsact.org.

Proceeds benefit St. Patrick-St. Anthony Church.

Finally, as we look ahead to the celebration 
of Christmas (yes, it will be here before you 
know it!), I invite all our parishioners to 
become an ornament for our parish Christmas Tree in the church. 
The idea is to create ornaments with photos of individuals, couples 
or families to hang on the tree. Each photo will be mounted on 
either gold or red card stock and hung on the tree. Here is a sample 
I made:

You can email a digital file to 
tshreenan@gmail.com or you can 
bring a photo to the parish office 
which will be scanned. Each photo 
will be printed with your name as 
you see in the photo here. Please 
include the names of the individ-
uals in the photo. We would like 
to get this project started now 
because it gets very busy here as 

Christmas draws closer. Pick your favorite pose and send it in!

Blessings on your week ahead! 

Fr. Tim Shreenan, O.F.M.
Pastor
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Ongoing Adult Faith Formation Programs 
For full program descriptions, Zoom links, and more infor-
mation, please go to https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-AFF.

Praying With Sacred Scripture 
Each month on the 1st and 3rd Wednesdays, in-person, 7:00 to 
8:00 pm; October 4 & 18, November 1 & 15, December 6 & 20

Group Spiritual Reflection: 
Each Monday, in-person, 12:40 to 1:40 pm
Each Tuesday, on Zoom, 12:30 to1:30 pm

Drumming Circle - try something *new*
Mondays, October 2, November 6, December 4 
6:30 to 7:30 pm in the church

In Quiet Prayer
Each Wednesday, on Zoom, 7:30 to 8:00 am 

Taproot 
Every Wednesday, on Zoom, 11:00 am to 12:00 pm

Clare Gallery 20th Anniversary Celebration
Saturday, September 30, 2023 beginning at 5:00 
pm in the Church.                                                                                               

Are you planning to attend our 
parish celebration of the Clare 
Gallery?

We invite your participation in 
this wonderful event to celebrate 
the Arts at SPSA!

You will see magnificent artwork and hear a superb concert 
featuring our music ministry.

Take a chance to take home an original small artwork, too!

Invite 5 of your closest friends to join you and reserve a table of 
6 for the evening

Tickets are $20, as a suggested donation, per person. This cele-
bration event is a major fundraiser for the Clare Gallery. 

All funds raised will support this ministry for many years. We 
appreciate your participation and generosity.

Please JOIN US! Go to https://tinyurl.com/ClareGallery20 for 
more information.

Do you Knit or Crochet or 
want to learn how? 

 
Calling all who knit or crochet and those who would 
like to learn these art forms.  You are invited to 
contribute your time and talent to the Prayer Shawl 
Ministry at St. Patrick - St. Anthony Church.  
 
We are in need of new people to join us in this prayerful and rewarding ministry.  
 
For the past 12 months, the Prayer Shawl Ministers have been gathering both virtually and in-
person for our bi-monthly meetings!  And, yes, you can * learn * how to knit or crochet 
through Zoom.  Our experienced ministers are skilled teachers as well. Please JOIN US!  
 

If the winter blues threaten to dampen your spirits ~ please consider attending our gatherings 
for enjoyable storytelling and ministry knitted together! 

 
Our virtual monthly meetings take place on Mondays from 7:00-8:00 p.m. 

January 9     February 13 March 13   April 10   May 8   June 12 
Our in-person monthly meetings take place on Thursdays from 10:30 a.m.-12:00 p.m. 

January 26     February 23 March 30   April 27   May 25   June 29 
 
Please consider joining us to learn the art of making Prayer Shawls and to help us continue to 

reach out to others in our community through this ministry of 
love. 

"Shawls ... made for centuries universal and embracing, 
symbolic of an inclusive, unconditionally loving, God. 

They wrap, enfold, comfort, cover, give solace, 
mother, hug, shelter and beautify. 

Those who have received these shawls have been uplifted and affirmed,  
as if given wings to fly above their troubles..." 

  Written in 1998 by: Janet Severi Bristow 
Copyright ©2013 

  
 
For more information and the Zoom meeting link,  
contact Janet Bristow at janetbristow@sbcglobal.net or  
you may also call the parish office at 860-756-4034, x.113 and  
leave your contact information. Pat Curtis will get back to you 
with information. 

Prayer Shawl Ministry
Join this wonderful and prayerful 
ministry. Our next meetings:

Monday, October 9, 7:00 to 8:30 pm 
Thursday, October 26, 10:30 am to 
12:00 pm

Deepening our Consciousness of God;  
Thursday, October 19, 2023, 6:30 to 7:30 pm

The Daily Examen is an Ignatian Spiri-
tuality Prayer Practice that enables us 
to find God in all things. Plan to attend 
this in-person gathering to learn:

* How God can be found in the everyday stuff of life .
* How to make the Daily Examen (through guided meditation).
* How to continue your practice of consciousness of God in 
    everyday life.

Please Register HERE (bit.ly/deepening-consciousness) to let us 
know you are attending. 

Presenter: Brenda McLaughlin
Suggested Offering: $10.00

Drumming Circle:  
Mondays, October 2, November 6, December 4 
6:30 to 7:30 pm in the church
Did you know that drumming is good for the spirit as 
well as the heart and mind! Please join us for an eve-
ning of African drumming rhythms once a month in 
the church. Anyone can learn to drum - no musical ex-
perience is needed. If you have a drum, please bring 
it with you.  Let us know if you need a drum by calling the parish office, 
860-756-4034. First-time participants, please arrive by 6:15 pm.             

Facilitator: Elaine Wiatr           Sponsored by the Women of Hope

Special Monthly Collection, October 7/8
We will be taking up a collection for repairs and maintenance the 
weekend of October 7 & 8.

Your generous support will help with some capital projects com-
ing up this fall, including the need to repave the alley behind the 
church on Ann Uccello Street.  If you would like to 
donate online please go to https://tinyurl.com/
SPSA-Nuts-Volts or scan the QR Code.

https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-AFF
https://tinyurl.com/ClareGallery20
http://bit.ly/deepening-consciousnes
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Nuts-Volts
https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Nuts-Volts
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The Basics of LGBTQ+ and Our Common  
Call to Offer Support
Tuesday, October 24; 6:30-7:45 pm.

* What does science tell us about being
    LGBTQ+? 
* What are the two aspects of the
   Church’s teaching on LGBTQ+? 
* How is the way we welcome or do not
   welcome an LGBTQ+  person, a Life Issue?
* As allies, what can we do to support life – support our 
    LGBTQ+ sisters, brothers, youth,  and loved ones?

Through conducting more than 35 Synod listening sessions, we 
have witnessed that there are many women, men and youth of 
our parish who are concerned about the welcome and inclusion of 
members of the LGBTQ+ community in our Catholic Church today. 
Many people affirmed our Open Hearts LGBTQ+ Ministry and 
Friends & Family Support Ministry. And, over the past six months 
with the release of the national and global Synod reports, we have 
learned of the expressed “desire for radical inclusion – no one is 
excluded” in the Catholic Church worldwide. Pope Francis’ Synod 
affords us the potential to transform our hearts through an experi-
ence of discipleship steeped in the radical ministry of Jesus. To stay 
open to this call, we are invited to deepen our knowledge about the 
Synod topics and desired changes for our Church. 

We would like to further empower allies of the LGBTQ+ community 
through opportunities to dialogue about “gender issues” in our 
culture today and increase our understanding from scientific and 
spiritual perspectives.

We have designed one session to start this conversation and invite 
you to join us. We encourage you to “bring a friend” with you as 
together we explore the above questions.

This important parish gathering is open to all. Please feel free to 
invite a friend or relative, neighbor, colleague, classmate, etc. 
Please go to https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Basics to let us know you are 
attending.
Presenter: Rich Broggini. Suggested Offering: $10.00

Clothing Drive Thank You
Dear Parishioners of St Patrick-St Anthony Parish,

We want to take the opportunity to thank you so much for your 
participation in our Clothing Collection for the Ukrainian and Haitian 
Youth Refugees that culminated in the final truck pick up on Mon-
day 9/11. When the desperate needs of these youth were brought 
forward, you heard that call, and you responded as you were able. 
Many of you chose to donate new and/or gently used clothing items, 
school supplies, diapers, gift cards, or cash which will all bring a rich-
ness to these vulnerable youth. So many of you physically helped us 
throughout the course of the weekend of our Clothing Collection, and 
just know we never could have done this without all your help! We are 
confident that all of you held, and currently hold, these youth in your 
prayers as they continue to find their way in this new place they now 
call home. Your donations, in conjunction with the donations from the 
Notre Dame de Namur Community of both Sisters and Associates, the 
Mercy Community of both Sisters and Associates, as well as parishio-
ners from 2 parishes in the Windsor Locks area resulted in 2 truckloads 
of donated items, over $4,400 in gift cards, and over $3,000 in cash. 
All of this will go to helping our youth refugees ready themselves for 
the school year and for the cold months of winter ahead. Now we 
know that only 1 truckload of items left from our Franciscan Center on 
9/11. What you did not see was another truckload of donated items 
that came from the Notre Dame de Namur Community of both Sisters 
and Associates in Ipswich MA, Worcester MA, and from the Windsor 
CT area. One of the Notre Dame de Namur Associates rented a truck 
and drove all those donated items up to the collection site in MA. 
Never have the CT Mercy Associates ever collaborated with another 
Community of Associates around such an outreach opportunity. This 
is a first for the CT Mercy Associates and the Notre Dame de Namur 
Associates, and this is to be acknowledged and celebrated! Together 
these 2 Communities have bonded with you, our parishioners, in a 
way that enabled us to bring good into our world for those who have 
been bruised along the way. It is clear that each of you has a generous 
and compassionate heart, a deep 
commitment to serve, and a will-
ingness to share God's love with 
those who are so in need of this. 
Please know that, for all that you 
have done, you have the deepest 
thanks of our entire Clothing 
Collection Committee, and please 
remember what a difference you have made!

Blessings,
Sister Ginny Sheehan, SNDdeN, Kathy Reynolds, Mercy Associate,
Judy Stonger, Mercy Associate,Mary Ann Hubert, Mercy Associate
Nancy Hoey, Mercy Associate

Sanctuary Lamp
for the Week of October 1, 2023

Chelsea Clyburn Morehouse

https://tinyurl.com/SPSA-Basics
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Mass Intentions for the Week
Saturday, September 30, 2023
4:00 PM Kathleen M. Gorman

Sunday, October 1, 2023 
8:00 AM  
10:00 AM  Ted & Camille Tyskiewicz & Teresa Massaro 
11:45 AM Rose & Angelo Perrone 
5:00 PM Don Marzano

Monday, October 2, 2023 
7:30 AM For our parishioners 
12:05 PM Thomas Taylor

Tuesday, October 3, 2023 
7:30 AM For the people of St. Genevieve
12:05 PM Concetta Gianni

Wednesday, October 4, 2023 
7:30 AM  
12:05 PM Eleanor Laffin

Thursday, October 5, 2023
7:30 AM 
12:05 PM Richard Shea

Friday, October 6, 2023
7:30 AM 
12:05 PM Joseph Kelliher

Saturday, October 7, 2023
4:00 PM Chelsea Clyburn Morehouse

Sunday, October 8, 2023 
8:00 AM  
10:00 AM  Donato Monaco 
11:45 AM Sebastiana Suranna 
5:00 PM Edythe Ricciuti

Please Pray for the Sick
Paula Molitar, Joseph Shertick, Greg Reed, Kathryn Eagers, 
Tommie Henry, Cecy Mickey,  
Syl Ciraulo, Mary Ertel, Mary Joyce 
Castafero, Tim Hindman, 
 John Gannon, Susan Degennaro, 
Mary Alice Cronin, Bobby Lombardo 
and Deborah Godin.

Order of Christian Initiaion of Adults (O.C.I.A.)
There are many reasons to explore, pursue 
and deepen one’s relationship to the Catholic 
Church. Some do so because they have fallen 
in love with a practicing Catholic and they 
are interested in learning more about their 

partner’s faith. Some come from nominally Catholic families, but 
received little or no religious instruction when they were young 
and are now seeking to reconnect with their family’s faith tradition. 
Some have no religious affiliation whatsoever, but are experiencing 
a longing for meaning, spirituality, community, and a sense of 
purpose in their lives. Some are already practicing Catholics who, 
for whatever reason, never received the sacrament of Confirmation 
and desire to do so now. 

If you or someone you know fits any of these descriptions, then 
the Order of Christian Initiation of Adults may be what you or your 
friend may be looking for. For more information, contact Fr. Bill 
Beaudin, O.F.M. (wlbeaudin@gmail.com or 860-756-4034).

Contratulations
Andrew Dabek & Carolyn Weber

Married
Saturday, September 30, 2023

Weekly Offerings

9/4 to 9/10 Total:  $17,331.23
9/11 to 9/17 Total:   $15, 672.23
9/18 to 9/23 Total:  $13, 769.23

A/C 2nd Collection:  $2,375.00
H.O.P.E.S. 2nd Collection: $1,491.00

Yoga Classes in October
Parishioner Michael Leahy (YTT 200) will lead a 
free yoga classes on October 7th and 21st from 
9:00 - 10:00 am in Rooms 9 & 10 on the lower 

level of the Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry. All levels of 
experience and ability are welcome! 

Please email aholstgrubbe@spsact.org to register.

mailto:wlbeaudin%40gmail.com?subject=RCIA%20Information%20Request
mailto:aholstgrubbe%40spsact.org?subject=Yoga%20Registration
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PASTORAL STAFF
Fr. Timothy J. Shreenan, O.F.M., Pastor, tshreenan@gmail.com
Fr. William Beaudin, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar & Guardian,  
     wlbeaudin@gmail.com

Patricia Curtis, Pastoral Associate, pcurtis@spsact.org

Kristina DiDominzio, Business Manager, kdidominzio@spsact.org

Allison Holst-Grubbe, Director of Community Engagement,
     aholstgrubbe@spsact.org

Fr. Michael Johnson, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar & Director of Franciscan 
     Center for Urban Ministry, mikeinbolivia@gmail.com

Fr. John Leonard, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar, jleonard@spsact.org

Dr. Gabriel Löfvall, Director of Music Ministry, glofvall@spsact.org

Fr. A. Francis Soucy, O.F.M., Parochial Vicar & Senior Associate Friar, 
afsofm@gmail.com

ADMINISTRATIVE STAFF
Carolyn Abramo, Parish & Center Administrative Assistant, 
     cabramo@spsact.org

Sarah Christopher, Parish Communications Director,  
     schristopher@spsact.org

Stacie Mawson, Saturday Receptionist, smawson@spsact.org

Barbara Sullivan, Saturday Receptionist, bsullivan@spsact.org

RELIGIOUS EDUCATION STAFF
Deborah Pelletier, Religious Ed Team Coordinator, 
     dpelletier@spsact.org

Sarah Christopher, Catechesis of the Good Shepherd

Mary Gray, Family Program

Lauren Kasperowski, Traditional Program

Faith VosWinkel, Confirmation

Michelle White, 7th & 8th Grade

MAINTENANCE STAFF
Gilberto Lisboa, Church Custodian

St. Patrick - St. Anthony Staff

Click This Box or go to  
https://spsact.org/all-news-and-events/  

to Keep Up with Everything Happening at  
St. Patrick - St. Anthony and  

The Franciscan Center for Urban Minsitry

We are here to serve you...
We are here to serve you. The programs and ministries listed below 
are just a sampling of our many offerings. Please go to www.spsact.
org or call the Parish Office at  860-756-4034 for more information.

Baptism: Baptism of infants and young children may be celebrated 
during Sunday Mass and Group Baptisms on the 1st Saturday of 
each month outside of the season of Lent.  
Patricia Curtis, Pastoral Associate; 860-756-4034, EXT. 113.

Matrimony: The Sacrament of Marriage at St. Patrick-St. Anthony 
Church are celebrated Friday and Saturdays. The Bride or Groom 
should contact Carolyn Abramo, Wedding Manager; 860-756-4034, 
EXT. 111 or https://spsact.org/wedding-request-form/  to begin 
preparation for Marriage, normally one year in advance and before 
any other arrangements are made for a reception.

Pastoral Care Outreach Minstry: We offer holistic care in collabo-
ration with the parish staff (friars, ministry coordinators, and parish 
nurses). Members of this team are responsible for visiting parishio-
ners at home or in long term and short term care facilities. Fr. John 
Leonard, O.F.M.; 860-756-4034, EXT. 129.

Prayer Network: The St. Patrick–St. Anthony Prayer Network con-
sists of approximately fifty parishioners who commit themselves to 
praying daily for those in need. https://spsact.org/prayer-network-
prayer-request/ or Parish Office; 860-756-4034.

Open Hearts LGBTQ+ Ministry: This ministry consists of two 
Groups: Open Hearts holds monthly fellowship meetings, and 
Friends and Family (LGBTQ+) Support Ministry, which supports 
members and allies of the LGBTQ+ community. 
For information on Open Hearts:
https://spsact.org/contact-open-hearts-ministry/
For information on Friends and Family contact: 
 https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-friends-family-ministry/

Volunteering and Outreach Ministry Information:  
St. Patrick-St. Anthony invites individuals to give freely of their time 
and expertise in order to make a difference. Our volunteers partic-
ipate in liturgical ministries as well as other forms of service to the 
church, the Franciscan Center for Urban Ministry and the communi-
ty at large. Allison Holst-Grubbe, Director of Volunteer and Outreach 
Ministry; aholstgrubbe@spsact.org; 860-756-4034, EXT. 110.

mailto:tshreenan%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:wlbeaudin%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:pcurtis%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:kdidominzio%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:aholstgrubbe%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:mikeinbolivia%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:jleonard%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:glofvall%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:afsofm%40gmail.com?subject=
mailto:cabramo%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:schristopher%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:smawson%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:bsullivan%40spsact.org?subject=
mailto:dpelletier%40spsact.org?subject=
https://spsact.org/events-calendar/
http://www.spsact.org
http://www.spsact.org
https://spsact.org/wedding-request-form/
https://spsact.org/prayer-network-prayer-request/
https://spsact.org/prayer-network-prayer-request/
https://spsact.org/contact-open-hearts-ministry/
https://spsact.org/contact-form-for-friends-family-ministry/
mailto:aholstgrubbe%40spsact.org?subject=Volunteer%20Information
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36 Jencks St.
East Hartford

860-528-9337
www.tandjautobody.com

9019 St. Patrick/St. Anthony, Hartford, CT (B)  John Patrick Publishing Company 1-800-333-3166 • www.jppc.net 

Personal, Responsive and Eff ective 
Representation

Offi  ce 860-827-6453
Cell 860-748-5296

Email wjs@sweeneylawllc.com
www.sweeneylawllc.com

One Liberty Square | New Britain, CT 06051| Parishioner

SANTO
HAIR
FORUM
Santo Miano
Parishioner
860-293-2300
21 Main Street
Hartford, Connecticut 

906 Farmington Ave.
West Hartford, CT 06119
860-232-1322

HEATING • AIR CONDITIONING

Residential • Commercial • Industrial
We Service & Install: Central Air Conditioning

Gas & Oil Heating Systems • Water Heaters
Air Purifi cation Systems

Lic. & Ins. • 24 Hr. Emergency Service
860.681.6818

www.select-mech.com

1096 Main Street 
Newington, CT 06111 
(860) 665-0478

OPEN: WED-SUN 
11:00 AM – 9:00 PM 

CLOSED MONDAY and TUESDAY

COMMERCIAL
ROOFING LLC
860-528-4660

www.dzenroofi ng.com

Over 40 Years Experience
Disability/SS • Family Practice 

Criminal • Personal Injury 
860-527-9111

Proud 
Supporter 

of 
St. Patrick-
St. Anthony

Training Specialist - Independent Consultant

Consultant # 826237

www.pamperedchef.biz/carolynabramo
CELL: 860-888-4009 • EMAIL: capickle@gmail.com

www pamperedd hch fef bbiiz//c
CAROLYN ABRAMO

Thomas M. Sliney, CFA     
“St. Patrick Parishioner”

 Your Local Financial Advisor
Wealth Management & Retirement Planning

Accounts held at Fidelity Investments
860-550-2683 •  Tom@Baycolonyadvisors.com

Call for a free initial consultation.
Investment advisory services off ered through Bay Colony Advisors, 

a SEC Registered Investment Advisor. 

Check Engine Light Experts
European & Asian Specialist

European Master Tech 40 Yrs. Exp.
860-727-9512

cesarsforeigncar@yahoo.com
www.cesarsforeigncar.com

Farley Sullivan
 Funeral Home

34 B  R  • W
50 N  A  • G

860-563-9999

L M&
PAVING

DIVISION OF BEGLEY 
LANDSCAPING CO.
www.lmpaving.com
860-233-6528

Mallory’s Army 
Foundation

            United Together In The 
             Fight Against Bullying...

              Don’t Just Teach Kindness... 

B E  K I N D N E S S !
www.MallorysArmy.com

(973) 440-8657
info@mallorysarmy.org

   It’s easy to join our mailing list! 
Just send your email address by text message: 

Text MALLORYSARMY 
to 22828 to get started.

Message and data rates may apply.

IN REMEMBRANCE OF 
SAMANTHA JOSEPHSON

ASK #WHAT SM YNAME
BEFORE YOU GET IN A RIDE SHARE

S A M I
MATCH INFORMSTOP ASK

44 Woodland St. Rear
Hartford, CT 06105

860-728-5431
#2 Fuel Oil | Heating & Cooling 

Service and Installation
HOD-000924 • S1-303418


